
  

 
Officers  
  President - Pete Peterson  886-9021 
  Vice President -  Bill Carmody  760-8598 
  Secretary -  Pat McMullen  818-2455  
  Treasurer - Diana Hara  572-0339 
 Board of Directors  
  2011 - 2011 Ted Rupp   743-8012 
 2010 - 2011 Ray Brown  390-5667  
  2010 - 2011 Merlyn Hiller  296-4469 
 2011 - 2012 Skip Barkley 546-1651 
  2011 - 2012 Jim Baker  886-2126 
  2011 - 2011 Ron Davidson 749-3157 (Advisor) 
Membership Chairperson 
 Wayne Klement   954-6298 
  

Articles or news to be included in the Cutting Remarks should be emailed to your Editor,  
Wayne Klement (wayneklem@aol.com), or feel free to call him at 520-954-6298.  
Submission deadline is the 20th of each month.  Thanks! 

Please join us on January 8th 
for the next monthly meeting.   

There is an optional social 
hour that begins at 8:00am  
followed by an educational  

program at 9:00am followed by 
the monthly meeting.  Visitors 

are always welcome.  

See us online at:  www.lapidaryclub.org 
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“CUTTING REMARKS” 
The Official Publication of the Old Pueblo Lapidary Club 

520-323-9154 
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I hope you all had a Merry 
Christmas and will have a 
Happy New Year. 

The Christmas Potluck was 
huge success.  The kitchen 
committee, chaired by Pat 
McMullen, did a wonderful job 
and so did all our members who 
brought such a variety of  
delicious food.  This social event 
is one of the highlights of the 
year and this time spent  
together makes the holiday  
season special. 

At our last meeting we talked 
about the remodeling of the 
Silversmithing and Faceting labs 
and the redo of the Ladies  
Restroom in the clubhouse.  A 
group of hardworking volunteers 
started the project on December 
14th.  First, they cleared the 
rooms of equipment and filled 
the storage container and every 
other space they could find.  
They cleaned and painted the 
rooms and then went to work on 
the cabinets and shelving.  They 
were scraped and sanded and 
then painted.  Old carpet in what 
will be the faceting room was 
pulled up and new carpet was 
installed.  Meanwhile the carpet 
in the silversmiths new location 
was cleaned and shampooed 
and cleaned again.  As of this 
writing, the week of December 

20, we are still working on  
getting everything back where it 
belongs and setting up work  
stations.  There is still a lot of 
work to be done and we expect 
to continue right up to Christmas 
and during the week after as 
well.  The bathroom project is 
essentially complete with just a 
few finishing touches to the  
décor left. 

Volunteers, you are terrific.  It 
was gratifying to see the cars 
roll in every day with willing 
workers asking, “What can I do 
to help today?”  John Poole and 
his crew worked like a well oiled 
machine and accomplished 
more than we expected every 
day.  Many volunteers hauled 
boxes to storage, painted, 
scrubbed, moved equipment, 
retrofitted cabinets and  
workstations and moved things 
back into work areas.  Tile was 
laid in the bathroom and fixtures 
placed.  I think everyone will be 
prouder of the facility when it is 
done.  I know I will be, but  
without these volunteers this 
project just wouldn’t be possible.  
Thanks again to all of you. 

When all this is finished it will 
be time to think of other things;  
Gem Show, HobNob, and the 
Pima County Fair.  Volunteers 
will be needed in the  

demonstration 
booths at the 
Gem Show and 
Fair.  Don’t hesi-
tate to sign up, it is really a lot of 
fun and people who visit the 
booths are so interested and 
appreciative. 

We have had a good year.  
Membership is increasing, more 
members are using our facilities 
and members are coming to me 
with requests and suggestions.  
Some have expressed an  
interest in new classes such as 
wire wrap and in more field trips.  
Maybe we should think about a 
field trip committee similar to the 
style at Tucson Gem and  
Mineral.  We have had some 
excellent speakers and more to 
come this year.  If there is an 
interest, we may want to have 
more classes in the evening for 
those who work days.  These 
are all things we can talk about 
in the coming year.  Your input 
is valuable and most welcome. 

I hope to see you at the 
January meeting and show off 
our new labs and bathroom.  
Don’t forget to bring items for 
show and tell.  That is enough 
for now.  Keep up the good 
work. 

OUR CLUB ROCKS!! - Pete 

THE PREZ SEZ  ……………….…. by Pete Peterson 



3 

President Peterson called the 
meeting to order at 10:00a.m. 

A call for new members was 
made and Paul Duffy was the 
lone new member.  Welcome 
Paul! 

Pete asked for approval of 
the last meeting minutes and it 
was approved and seconded. 

Diana Hara gave a treasurers 
report that our treasury is in 
good shape. 

Under old business the  
contest for logo t-shirts didn’t 
produce a winner between the 
old blue t-shirts and newer  
white t-shirts so a vote was to 
be taken after the meeting to 
determine which logo will be 
used on the new t-shirts.  It was 
eventually determined that the 
logo previously used on the old 
white t-shirts will be used on a 
blue t-shirt. 

Sylvia gave President  
Peterson a check for $1,000.00 
to pay for the upgrade to the 
women’s rest room, making it 

more user friendly.  Thank you 
Sylvia! 

The remodel of the silver and 
faceting labs will begin  
December 14th and will be  
coordinated by John Poole, who 
has several able bodied people 
to assist in the move. 

Our Nominating Committee 
Chairman, Skip Barkley, was 
called on to present the slate of 
officers for the coming year.  
The following are those  
nominated:  President, Pete  
Peterson, Vice President, Bill 
Carmody, Treasurer, Diana 
Hara, Secretary, Pat McMullen, 
Board Members, Murray Hiller, 
Skip Barkley, Ray Brown, Dave 
Witwer, and Ted Rupp.  Skip 
asked if there were any  
additional candidates and there 
were none.  The vote for  
approval was unanimous.   
Induction ceremonies will take 
place at the January meeting. 

Wolfgang Mueller gave a  
report on the Misson Mine trip 
which will be on  

January 7, 2011.  
The list of those 
going is full with a 
waiting list.   
Wolfgang emphasized to all that 
are going, if you are unable to 
go please let him know so that  
another may take one’s place 
on the roster.  Hard hats, long 
pants, safety glasses and boots 
are mandatory for the trip.  All 
drivers will receive $5.00 per 
person for the trip. 

Wayne Klement stated that 
the membership is around 350 
members.  New memberships 
are  continuing to come in.  All 
membership renewals are due 
by December 31, 2010. 

Donna Pugh had a Christmas 
card from Sylvia with a poem 
written by Harison Yocum that 
she read for all.  Very inspiring! 

President Pete adjourned the 
meeting and the members  
recessed to the kitchen for the 
annual Christmas pot luck of  
turkey and ham with all the  
fixings. 

 DECEMBER MEETING MINUTES .. By Pat McMullen, Secretary 

DONATION CORNER 
And  Santa Claus hadn’t forgotten good old OPLC ….. Anonymous 
donations include: 4 pound tumbler, casting wax, ruby crystals, Lake 
Superior agates, Apache Tears, Tiger eye, cabs, Gemcraft book, 
Goldstone, slabs, gem template, tumbled stones, small tools, obsidian 
and Rose Quartz. 
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                                 OPLC Membership Renewal  -  Please Print          
 
         Date __________________ 
 
Name1:  _____________________________________________________________________ 
 
Name 2: ______________________________________________________________________     
 
Local Address  (Only needs to be filled out if any changes) 
 
  ___________________________________________________________________________ 
 
City  ____________________       State  ____  Zip Code  ____________   
 
Phone number   (_____) _____________    Email address:  _____________________________   
 
Summer Address (and from-to dates):  (Only needs to be filled out if any changes) 
 
  ___________________________________________________________________________ 
 
City  _______________________________        State  _____  Zip Code  _________________ 
 
Type of membership:                 Annual Renewal (2011) - Circle amount paid 
  Single Member                  $20.00 
 Couple (same address)           $25.00 
 Junior                   $10.00 

 
LAST CALL 

 
    It’s that time of year again…… time to renew your dues.  All memberships  
expire December 31st and renewal dues are payable January 1st of each year.   
Those members who have not renewed by the January meeting (January 8th) 
will be dropped from the roster. 
    Please fill out the form below when submitting your payment.  Also please note 
that the renewal rates shown below are the new membership rates for 2011.  You 
need to only fill in your name unless some of the other information has changed 
(telephone number, email address, etc.). 
 
Please call or email me if you have any questions.  Thanks, 
  Wayne Klement 
  Membership Chair 
  954-6298 or wayneklem@aol.com 
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 - - - - - - - - HAPPENINGS AT THE CLUB - - - - - - - - 
The Christmas Pot Luck was another 
resounding success.  Everyone that 
brought in a dish to pass outdid  
whatever was done in prior years.  
The food was just outstanding.  
Thanks Pat, for organizing the event 
again this year. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Pat Mc Mullen & Bev Griffin carving the two 
birds that were prepared for the Pot Luck 

According to Dick Bibbens,  
everything was just tooooo good 
to pass up. 

And …… off in the corner was 
Wayne Klement, collecting 
next year’s dues. 
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From John Poole, Silver Shop Monitor: 

First, I want to thank Pete Peterson, President of OPLC for keeping the ball moving 
on this switch of spaces of the silversmithing and faceting rooms. 

Second, to the Board of Directors for making the funds available to pay for carpet, 
paint and other related materials to make the spaces cleaner, brighter and more 
functional for our present membership.  

Third, a big thanks goes to the many volunteers who put in many, many hours of 
labor to make this possible; Ron Davidson, Steve Slat, Woodrow Beck, Ray Brown, 
Diana & Roger Hara, Pete & Ginny Peterson, Mike Demeritt, Janet & Ted Rupp, JoAnn 
Sam, Claire O'Donnell, Paul & Dorothy Head, Murray Hiller, Bill Cascio, Twink Monrad 
and Arnie Guarnero.  I wanted to get this to our Editor before press time, and 
although we are not done, we are well on our way.  Both spaces should be up and running 
by the first of the year. 

Have a great Holiday Season and come visit or play in OUR revamped spaces.  
Hopefully, we'll be able to serve more of our members.   

                                                                       Thanks, John 
Ed Note:  See next page for renovation pictures of the labs. 

AND …….. if you haven’t been at the Club lately, ya gotta 
stop in and see what’s going on.  There are renovations and 
upgrades going on that will make it so nice to work in the labs, 
some people will feel compelled to move in a couch, microwave 

and mini fridge and 
take up residence.  
And thanks to a 
generous donation 
by Sylvia, which 
started the ball 
rolling.  The 
women’s restroom 
in the main meeting 
building now looks 
like something out 
of Better Homes 
and Gardens. 

 

 

 

 
The people who worked on this project were Pete & Ginny Peterson, Donna Pugh, Diana & Roger 
Hara, and Wayne Klement.  AND……... There’s more……………... 

 

Pete, accepting Sylvia’s check. New paint, toilet, tile, vanity, 
light bar, and towel dispenser. 
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SALE STILL GOING ON - - - -  ROCKS & SLABS FOR SALE !!!!! 

Ron Davidson  -  9219 E. Kayenta 

Agates, Petrified Wood, Picture Jasper, Thunder Eggs, Obsidian, Geodes, Slabs,  
and  much, much, more.   Call  749-3157 to arrange for an appointment to preview  
items desired.        

Ad Expires February 2011 

Ed Note:  My apologies for not being  able to get a picture of all of the people that worked on the two 
projects. 

A few of the crew that are working in the new 
silversmithing room. (l-r)  Claire O’Donnell, Ray 
Brown, Diana Hara, Woodrow Beck, Steve Slat, 
Roger Hara, Pete Peterson and John Poole. 

Paul Head setting up shop in the 
new Faceting room 

Bill Cascio applying a coat of 
paint to one of the cabinets. 

Steve Slat, Woodrow Beck, and Roger Hara 
installing some work surfaces in the new  
faceting room. 
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DON’T FORGET 
Please don’t forget to continue to bring in YOUR (or anyone else’s for  

that matter) aluminum cans to the Club for recycling.  Your contribution would  
be greatly appreciated to help add $’s to the Club’s treasury.  Thanks!  

   Ad Expires June 2011 

  
10% off 

Rockhounds! 

Copper City Rock Shop 

566 Ash St. 
Globe, AZ 85501 
928-425-7885 
Open 9 to 5, Tuesday-Saturday 

We have something for  
everyone. Cabochons, 
slabs, cutting rough,  
minerals, fossils, carving 
rough, metaphysical 
goods, tumbling grit, gift 
items. Visit our web site 
for just a taste of what we 
have. Then come up and 
see it all. Bring this ad and 
get 10% off. 

Well worth 

the trip! 

E-mail:mediz@cableone.net 
 

 

Ad Expires December 2010 

 

Ad Expires November 2011 
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MONEY SAVING DISCOUNTSMONEY SAVING DISCOUNTS  
• DAH Rock Shop - 10% on most items.  See ad in this issue.  520-323-0781 

3401 Dodge Blvd, Tucson  
• Colorwright  -  Amount of discount depends on item(s) being purchased.    520-623-3874 

1201 North Main Avenue, Tucson  85705 

• Jay’s of Tucson  -  10% discount.  520-323-1123 (corner of Speedway & Swan) 
4627 E Speedway, Tucson 

• Jed’s Rock Shop  -  20% on all items.  520-882-6044 
6275 N Sandario Rd, Tucson 

• Copper City Rock Shop - See ad in this issue.  10% discount with ad.  928-425-7885 
566 Ash, Globe, AZ 85501 

• Kent’s Tools  -  10%   520-624-8098 
133 E Grant Road, Tucson 

• Tucson Mineral & Gem World - 10%   520-883-0682  Web address:  www.tucsonmineral.com 
2801 South Kinney Road, Tucson  

DONATIONS  
If you are interested in making a donation (rocks, equipment, etc.) to the Old Pueblo Lapidary Club.  Please 
call:  Bill Carmody at 760-8598 or Dan Harmsen at  721-8452.  

 Great Lodging In Pinetop, AZ! 
Whether you’re hunting for petrified wood, Luna 
blue agate, or carnelian, or just want to get away 
to the White Mountain area, stay in comfort at 
Jim and Sharlene Baker’s Pinetop, AZ fully  
furnished townhome. Save money and share the 
3 bedroom home!  Call (520) 886-2126.  See our  
web-link. 
vacationrentals.com/vacation-rentals/28495.html 

Photo of clubhouse 
Ad Expires February 2011 

Ad Expires May 2011 
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LAPIDARY EQUIPMENT - STERLING SILVER JEWELRY - BOOKS - SLABS -  
ROUGH STONES - BEADING SUPPLIES - SILVERSMITH TOOLS   

 

   TUES - SAT 9:30 - 5:30  
   (CLOSED SUN & MON) 
   3401 NORTH DODGE BLVD 
   (3 BLOCKS NORTH OF FT. LOWELL) 

OPLC MEMBERS RECEIVE 10% OFF ON ALL MERCHANDISE EXCEPT  
SPECIALS.   
STERLING SILVER WIRES AND SHEET RECEIVE THE NEXT PRICE BREAK 

Ad Expires March 2011   
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WEEKLY  WORKSHOP  SCHEDULE    Phone 323-9154 

COMMITTEES 

 ADVERTISING 
 Jean Barkley  546-1651 
BUILDINGS,  GROUNDS & EQUIPMENT   
 Ron Davidson 749-3157 

 Dave Arens  749-2413 
CLASSES & PROGRAMS 
 Bill Carmody  760-8598 
CLUB HISTORIAN 
 Twink Monrad  297-9454 
FIELD TRIPS 
 Wolfgang Mueller  896-3197 
JUNIOR EDUCATION 
 Gretchen Arnaiz  747-1511 
 Sheila Powell  578-1976 

 
   KITCHEN 

 General Membership 
LIBRARIAN 

 Susette Flemings  741-2275 

MEMBERSHIP   

 Wayne Klement   954-6298 
   SECURITY 

 Ron Davidson 749-3157 

SILENT AUCTION 

 Dan Harmsen 721-8452 

Mondays    
 1PM - 4PM  Faceting Guild  (Exp. Facetors Only) 

Monitor -  Paul Head  296-0331  

 1PM - 4PM   Silversmith Lab 
 Monitor -   Lou Akerman  290-6968 

 6PM - 9PM   Beginning Faceting    
 Monitor -  Earl Zoeller  886-3518 

Tuesdays    
 9AM - Noon   Cabbing 

   Monitor -  John Poole 777-5588  

 9AM -  Noon   Silversmithing Lab 
   Contact John Poole 777-5588  

  10AM - 1PM   Rock Sawing 
 Monitor -  Jim Baker  886-2126 

   (Call before showing up at the Club) 

 6PM - 9PM  Silversmithing 
 Contact Ray Brown 390-5667 

 Wednesdays   
 6PM - 9PM   Beginning Casting  

  Monitor -   Chuck Lundstrom  577-6446 

   6PM - 9PM   Cabbing  
  Monitor -    Keith Haubert  888-8719 

 

Thursdays  

 10AM - 1PM    Rock Sawing 
 Monitor  -  Jim Baker  886-2126 

 1PM - 4PM   Beginning Cabbing  
 Monitor -  Frank Beaven 1-810-919-5545     

 6PM - 9PM   Silversmithing  
 Monitor -  Bill Cascio    638-8144 

Fridays  

 9AM - Noon   Cabbing  
 Monitor - Dan Harmsen  721-8452     

Saturdays  

 9AM - 2PM   Rock Sawing 
 Monitor -  Jim Griffin 578-3765 

 10AM - 3PM   Silversmithing  
 Monitor -  Ray Brown  390-5667  

 10AM - 3PM   Cabbing 
 Monitor - Ron Davidson  749-3157 
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Old Pueblo Lapidary Club 
(Cutting Remarks - Jan 2011) 
3118 N. Dale 
Tucson, AZ 85712 
(520) 323-9154 
 
 

OPLC Membership Application  -  Please Print      
 

Name1 ____________________________Name 2 ___________________________    Date __________________ 
 
Local Address  ________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
City  ____________________       State  ____  Zip Code  ____________  Phone number   (_____) ______________     
 
Email address   ____________________________________   Summer Dates: From__________  To ____________ 
 
Summer Address ____________________________________________________________________________ 
 
City  _______________________________        State  _______________  Zip Code  _________________________ 
 
Type of membership:  1st Quarter  2nd Quarter 3rd Quarter 4th Quarter Annual Renewals 
  Single Member          $25.00      $20.00    $15.00     $10.00       $20.00 
 Couple (same address)         $35.00    $30.00    $25.00     $20.00       $25.00 
 Junior           $12.50        $10.00      $8.00     $5.00       $10.00 
 

Mail  to:  Membership Chairperson, Old Pueblo Lapidary Club, 3118 N. Dale, Tucson, AZ 85712 

The Business Meetings are held on the 2nd Saturday of each 
month.  A pre-meeting social hour (except for the December 
meeting) is at 8:00 a.m., followed by an educational program, 
and ends with the monthly meeting.  Visitors are most welcome. 


